

## **SOUTH TRUMPINGTON PARISH MEETING**

### **Minutes of the Parish Meeting held in Trumpington Meadows Primary School on Thursday 14th July 2022 at 7pm**

Present: Deb Thomas (Chair) plus 4 electors.

In attendance: District Cllr A Cahn, County Cllr B Milnes, County Cllr P Slatter, P Colbert & K Colbert (Trumpington Meadows Delivery and Action Group), 2 non-electors, plus B Stoehr (Clerk)

#### **1. Approval of the Minutes of the Last Meeting**

The Minutes were signed as a true record. All in Favour

#### **2. Information Items**

##### **4.1 District Councillors Report**

Cllr Cahn introduced himself to the meeting and summarised his written report.

##### **4.2 County Councillors Report**

Cllr Milnes reported that the biggest issue for CCC is potholes and highway repairs. CCC are promoting public transport and active transport; potholes and highway condition are a large barrier to many cycling. They are reviewing the policies and processes for highway repair to be more sensible and provide better value.

A resident reported that ASB at the P&R had picked up with the improved weather, incidents have been reported to the police. SCDC PSG are looking at the matter and will ask where the matter is and what progress there is for linking the cameras to the central control centre.

Residents discussed options for legal action if there is no satisfactory outcome.

The local plan consultation to include 750 homes on the land between Trumpington Meadows and the M11 was discussed. Cllr Milnes reported that the previous round of consultation focussed on larger development and that it would be very unusual for such a large development to be included at this stage as it was not needed to meet current housing need.

##### **4.3 Trumpington Meadows Delivery and Action Group Report**

K Colbert reported that TM DAG have arranged for the Parish Meeting's defibrillator to be installed on the front of the Primary School.

Work on the electricity supply at the Local Centre to replace the use of generators.

Trees have been planted in the nature reserve and are being watered by volunteers.

##### **4.4 Trumpington Residents Association Report**

The report was read and noted.

##### **4.5 Update from BPHA**

The BPHA representative was unable to attend.

Cllr Slatter reported that she is trying to encourage BPHA to put a system in place to allow EV charging.

#### **6. Local Centre Power Supply**

TM DAG have met with K&M Lighting to look at the installation options and costs. A quote of £4464 +VAT (£5356 Total) has been received. TM DAG willing to pay the utility costs.

Option of splitting funding between City Council and Parish Meeting considered; unlikely to get City Council to fund a ward specific project outside their border.

It was agreed to proceed with the installation of the power supply funded by the Parish Meeting with TM DAG being responsible for the utility costs.

#### **8. Finance**

##### **8.4 Christmas 2022 event funding**

Looking to do a 2 part Christmas event with the drive around by Santa and an event at the Local Centre which the School will be holding their Christmas fair.

It was agreed to provide funding of up to £1900 which is to be released when requested.

8.5 Chinese New Year 2023 event funding

It was agreed to fund the event up to £1500 which is to be released when requested.

3. **Anti Social Behaviour including at the P&R**

This was discussed earlier under the CCC Cllrs item.

4. **Proposed Community Cafe Project**

It was reported that the retail units are now under offer so there is unlikely to be progress. D Thomas started enquiries for the project but stopped due to the circumstances.

5. **Parish Meeting Branding/Signage**

Options for naming of the Parish Meeting were considered as it was felt the current name may not be clear that the Parish Meeting is a group rather than an event and may have ecclesiastical connotations. Ideas to be discussed at the next meeting.

8. **Finance**

8.1 Receipt of the Finance Report and Payment of Bills

The finance report was noted and the listed payments approved. <sup>All in Favour</sup>

8.2 To note the Internal Audit report if received

The internal audit report was noted

8.3 Grant Awarding Policy

Deferred for further consideration.

9 **Planning applications received & note any responses submitted between meetings**

None

10 **Date of and Items for Next Meeting & Closure of Meeting**

The next meeting will be on the 11<sup>th</sup> October 2022 at 7pm if a room is available, if not on the 13<sup>th</sup> October. It was noted that TM DAG have identified a person who could deliver the meeting invites.

The meeting was closed at 9.02pm